Winslow Residential Hall, Inc.

600 N. Alfred Avenue, Winslow, Arizona 86047
Telephone: (928) 289-2379 / 4488 Fax: (928) 289-2821

Parent Share — January 17, 2019

Parents / Guardians,

Greetings. | hope everyone is continuing to enjoy the winter season. During the breaks for students, we took a step back
to review the current policies in place and made recommendations to amend or revised. One of the recommendations that
we came across was to amend a change to the bus stops for Fridays. We've included two (2) additional stops for the Friday
and Sunday bus route that will include Keams Canyon and Steamboat. In the addition to the change, we hope this will
alleviate some undue stress and hardship that it has caused for some families. | will continue to highly encourage
parent(s)/guardian(s) to attend the Parent Engagement Committee (PEC) meetings to address issues or concerns of this
nature. This will allow us to receive inputs and possibly make changes to make it better for all who are affiliated with
Winslow Residential Hall, Inc.

From the kitchen department: They would like to thank all students for attending the breakfasts and they have achieved
100% participation on numerous occasions. This allows WRHI to give back to the students whether it is snacks, banquets,
or other activities that involve food items.

The start of the second semester, we have encountered some concerns that I'd like to address:

- Asareminder, all students must be checked out by 6:00 pm on Fridays or the start of a holiday. Please keep in
mind that our staff have families as well and it allows them to have their well-deserved time off.

- All students involved in sports must be checked-out as well, even during away games. We do ask all parent(s) /
guardian(s) to make proper arrangements for student check-outs.

- There have been on certain occasions that the bus has been caused to get behind schedule. This causes an
inconvenience to the families who are on time at the designated destinations. The bus drivers have been advised

to continue to remain on schedule. This has been advised to parent(s) / guardian(s) during the orientation.

- |'would to thank all parent('s) / guardian(s) who have continually supported our residential program and compliance
with our current day-to-day operations. :

On the back, we have our new Friday and Sunday bus schedule. We enjoy having your child(ren) here and we will continue
to make it as safe as possible. Thank you for having them here.

If you have any questions or concerns, | can be reached at 928-289-4488 ext. 108 or WRHI cell: 928-386-1391.
Have a great day!

Respectfully,

t_‘ - . e |
Calvin Chee
WRHI Homeliving Manager



